Castlemilk High School Parent Council

AGM

22 September 2010

Richard welcomed new parents.  It is great to get fresh ideas and insights from new parents.

S1 pupils encouraged to eat in the school.  It ensures the pupils are safe and eating well.  Some pupils would like to use vans but this has been discouraged as much as possible.  Castlemilk Youth Complex have been working with the pupils.  Parents of S1 pupils at AGM felt this was a good idea.

D McMaster piloted this option of using free meal entitlement at interval as well as lunch.  It was hoped that it would encourage pupils to use their free lunch entitlement instead of it being wasted.  Parent Council agreed this was a good idea.

Chairpersons Report 

R McLuckie issued a copy of the Chairpersons report for the year,  A copy will be included with this minute.

75 bus is running again.  46 service has a new timetable and can also be used by pupils from Tormusk area to get to school.

D McMaster will issue a summary of the School Improvement Plan to all parents over the coming weeks.

Treasurers Report

Statement as of 5 July 2010 – balance £64.64.  Cheque banked from Glasgow City Council £600.  Cheque issued to K Reid.  £600.  Balance £64.64.

S Anderson will ask someone to audit the accounts. 

Appointment of committee members
M Taylor voted R McLuckie for Chair, A Thomson 2nd’d this.

R McLuckie voted S Anderson for Vice Chair, M Taylor 2nd’d this.

M Taylor for treasurer, A Thomson voted, A Anderson 2nd’s.

Spree Books
£22 per book, money off vouchers for many different activities, restaurants etc.  50 spree books to be ordered and any money raised will go toward the under 16 football team trip.

HT Report

3 candidates were interviewed for the Chemistry/Biology post.  The successful candidate was Lynsdey Cadman from Falkirk High.  They start 25 October.

CfE

2 In-service Days October 18 and 19.  CfE will be main item on agenda for these days.

School having 5 Leaders of Learning based in the school.  Although they are a city wide resource school will make full use of them being based here.  Implementation of CfE is well underway.  D McMaster has indicated a very positive start to the new curriculum.
Carmuncok Primary School

D McMaster asked Parent Council if they understood that Carmunock Primary are part of our associated Primary school’s.  Parent Council agreed that yes, they believed Carmunock to be one of our feeder school.  A paper has gone to committee to make CHS the affiliated school as it was not official
If there is to be movement in and out of school it will not be a shared campus with ST Margaret Mary’s.  Glasgow City Council have to save £34 million in the next few years.  D McMaster has a meeting with Alan Jones (Glasgow City Council timetabler) 21 October.  No decision will be made without consulting Parent Council.

DHT Post will be advertised after October holidays.  D McMaster would like 2 members of the Parent Council to sit on the Interview Panel.  If training opportunity’s arise for the new members of the parent council before the interviews,  they will also have the chance to sit on the panel.

